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Minutes of the Salem City Council Meeting held on March 2, 2005 in the Salem City Council Chambers.

MEETING CONVENED AT: 7:30 PM

CONDUCTING:  Mayor Randy A. Brailsford.

COUNCIL PRESENT:



STAFF PRESENT:

Mayor Randy A. Brailsford



Jeffrey Nielson, City Recorder 

Councilperson Lynn Durrant



Chief Brad James, Police Chief

Councilperson Dale Boman 



David Johnson, Public Works 

Councilperson Terry A. Ficklin


Junior Baker, City Attorney

Councilperson Dale R. Wills

OTHERS PRESENT

Tony Sudweeks


Radona Sudweeks

Carla Stubbs

Kevin Jones



Reed Cornaby


Lucy Cornaby

Abe Dietz



Jodi Dietz

1. VOLUNTEER MOTIVATIONAL/INSPIRATIONAL MESSAGE

Mayor Brailsford asked if anyone would like to give a motivational or inspirational message.  Councilperson Wills stated he would like to offer a motivational message in a form of a prayer.  
2. INVITATION TO SAY PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Brailsford asked if anyone would like to invite those who would wish to participate to stand and say the pledge of allegiance.  Jose (Tony) Sudweeks stated that he would like to.  He then led the pledge of allegiance for those who wanted to participate.  
3. PRESENTATION TO JOSE SUDWEEKS

Mayor Brailsford invited Jose (Tony) Sudweeks along with his wife to the front of the council chambers.  Mayor Brailsford then presented to Jose (Tony) a flag that has been flying in his honor while serving our country in Iraq.  The mayor and council thanked him for his service, and they are glad he is home safely.  

4. KEVIN JONES – ANNEXATION REQUEST

Mayor Brailsford turned the time over to Kevin Jones.  Kevin displayed the map of the annexation for the council to review.  He stated that originally the annexation did not include the properties to the North (along 800 South).  He was contacted recently by some of those property owners, and they wanted to be annexed in also.  So he has changed the map to include those property owners.  Also, by including those property owners, the boundary line will be squared up along 800 South.  One of the property owners stated they did not want to be annexed in, but said they know it will happen, and stated they would not protest the annexation.  Kevin said that he feels more than 50% of the property owners want to be annexed.  Mayor Brailsford asked him if there is anyone who was against being annexed.  Kevin stated that Dennis Topham, who is trying to sell his home, did not want to be annexed.  He felt he could get more money from his home being in the county rather than in the city.   Kevin stated that most everyone was okay, or they were neutral about being annexed.  Most of them know it is going to happen sooner or later.  Police Chief James asked if the city would take over 800 South road.  Mayor Brailsford stated that unless the annexation crosses the road, we will not.  The other road that was in question was Elk Ridge Drive (1600 West).  It was stated that would still be in the county also.  Attorney Baker stated that we would need to have the boundary line go to the road right of way.  It was stated that could be a condition for the annexation, that the boundary does not include either of those roads.    

Kevin stated he would like to know what the council would like to do.  Councilperson Wills wanted to know how far east the city line is.  Dave Johnson stated it is about 650 West.  Kevin also showed the council what he anticipated as a subdivision. 

Mayor Brailsford asked if anyone present was here because of the annexation.  There was no one present.  The mayor and council felt to make the boundary line just to the road right of way.  

MOTION BY:  Councilperson Lynn Durrant to allow Kevin Jones to proceed with his annexation request.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Dale Wills. 

VOTE: All Affirmative (4-0).  

5. APPROVE PI PIPE ALONG WOODLAND HILLS DR.

Councilperson Dale Wills stated we have three bids on the pipe for the PI (Pressurized Irrigation) water line to go along Woodland Hills Drive, from the Highline Canal to where the new elementary school is being built.  The three bids are:  Mountainland Supply Company $88,014.13, Mountain States Waterworks $88,950.79, and High Country Fusion Company, Inc $99,946.34.  Mayor Brailsford stated that he would like Dave to state the break down of where the money will be coming from.  Dave stated that Nebo School District will be paying $60,000 and then Steve Dewey will be paying the difference for his new subdivision.  This is because this line will be benefiting mostly them.    
MOTION BY:  Councilperson Dale Wills to approve the PI pipe bid from Mountainland Supply Company, in the amount of $88,014.13.  

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Terry Ficklin.

VOTE: All Affirmative (4-0).  

6. SPRING CLEAN UP  

Mayor Brailsford was wondering when spring break is for the school.  It was stated that spring break is the 14 and 15 of April.  He stated that spring clean up will be from April 8 through the 17.  The city crew would start to pick up on April 18.  All debris will have to be out by April 18.  The city will only be going around once.  He stated that Salem is one of the only cities that still does the spring clean up.  

7. APPROVE MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 16, 2005

MOTION BY:  Councilperson Lynn Durrant to approve the minutes of February 16, 2005 as written.  

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Dale Boman.

VOTE: All Affirmative (4-0).  

8. APPROVE BILLS FOR PAYMENT

MOTION BY:  Councilperson Terry Ficklin to approve the bills for payment.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Dale Wills.

VOTE: All Affirmative (4-0).  

9. PUBLIC SAFETY

Police Chief James stated that Mayor Brailsford received a call from Congressman Chris Cannon who stated Salem City was awarded a grant for fire prevention.  Salem City was the only city around that received this grant.  The grant was around $15,000.  

10. OPEN DISCUSSION

Mayor Brailsford asked if anyone had anything for open discussion.  Abe Dietz stated that he has a couple of questions.  The first one is, he is the supervisor for the construction of the new school and he was wondering about the head gate for the ditch.  It was stated that the ditch running east will be abandon.  His second question is the back of his property is adjacent to the ball field. He is wondering if, since the city helped two of his neighbors with a retaining wall, the city would be willing to help him out too.  He is also wondering when the fence is installed for the ball field, would it be possible to have a gate in the fence on his property.   

Councilperson Wills stated that the city did work with the Loveridge and Freemen’s with a retaining wall.  He stated that Councilperson Hair, Gary Warner (recreation director) and himself went and viewed the area.  They determined that when the walking path is installed that there would need to be a support for the dirt.  It was determined that a retaining wall would need to be done, but felt that it was not necessary for one on the other properties because of the grade of the ground.  As far as the gate, it has been a policy not to allow gates to resident’s property along the fence line.   Abe stated he had heard that along the fence between the school and city there would be a walk way from the school parking to the park.  Dave Johnson stated that it was discussed, and that the school was going to contact the city to discuss this, and the fence line.  

COUNCIL REPORTS
11. MAYOR RANDY A. BRAILSFORD

Mayor Brailsford stated that Councilperson Hair has resigned as a councilperson to go on a mission.  He should be leaving in the next day or two.  Mayor Brailsford stated that the city is now accepting applications, and asking for a letter to be submitted by the applicant explaining why they would like to be on the city council.  The applications will be accepted until March 14, 2005.  The council will review each applicant, and depending on how many applicants, they will be given an opportunity to talk during the next council meeting.  The council will have an executive session to select the next council person.  After the decision, the council will go back into the council meeting and announce their decision.  This fall there will be a mayor seat, two councilmember’s and one two year councilmember seat up for election.   

12. COUNCILPERSON DALE BOMAN

Councilperson Dale Boman did not have anything to report tonight.

13. COUNCILPERSON LYNN DURRANT

Councilperson Lynn Durrant wanted to let the citizens know that Salem City Power Department has received the safety award for the third year in a row from IPSA.  They have done a great job.  

Reed Cornaby asked if Salem has any interest in the new power plant in Payson.  It was stated that Salem does not.

Councilperson Durrant stated that her trip to Washington DC went very well.  She went in behalf of UMPA (Utah Municipal Power Agency) to help lobby for public power systems.  

14. COUNCILPERSON TERRY A. FICKLIN

Councilperson Terry Ficklin stated, regarding waste collection, the liner of cell # 2 has been completed, and is ready to be turned over to the district.  The district feels that the capacity of cell #2 will go at least 40 years, this is taking into account all of the growth.  

15. COUNCILPERSON DALE R. WILLS

Councilperson Dale Wills stated that included in the council packets there is an agreement for joint and co-operative action for SUVMWA (South Utah Valley Municipal Water Association).  He reported that each of the cities will be receiving this, as well as the mayors group.  This is a heads up of what SUVMWA wants to do.  There have been some recommendations made by Attorney Baker.  One of the changes that have been made to the agreement is adding in storm drain systems.  The group is deciding that there is a lot more to water than just culinary water.  Attorney Baker stated that another amendment is to add the regional sewer plant; the storm water discharge will be happening in the future.  He felt that we need to get the group looking at the water issues and need to get these water issues in place now.  Mayor Brailsford was wondering about waste water, do we want SUVMWA dealing with the regional plant.  Councilperson Wills stated that one of the intents is giving SUVMWA the ability to determine how far we want to go.  Mayor Brailsford stated another issue is the concern about re-use water from the regional plant.  Councilperson Wills stated that he would like the council to review this and make any recommendation for the group.

Councilperson Wills stated he has changed his stance on the need for tennis courts.  He feels we need to get them going.  Previously he was not sure because of the new high school coming in, and being able to use those courts.  There has been discussion that the district may charge the city for the use of their facilities.  Councilperson Wills has talked to a few people who play tennis and they have all recommended, when we build the courts, having a concrete surface rather than asphalt.  We need to look at the price difference on the two.  Mayor Brailsford stated that we do need to move forward with the tennis courts.  

Councilperson Wills reported that the Recreation Board is going forward; they are doing training for coaches and referees.  

Mayor Brailsford stated he had a meeting with some of the mayors and Strawberry Water.  Strawberry talked about some of the new fees, and how they want to go back and put the water rights in peoples names, rather than having it with the property.  The mayors feel that the new chair over Strawberry has taken what Strawberry and some of the mayors have worked out in the past, and has stepped back a few years.  Reed Cornaby stated that the water program will not be successful until Salem City can manage the water, and get rid of the single lots.  Mayor Brailsford stated we need to look at a conservation plan for the future generations, hope we can get something worked out between the cities and Strawberry Water.  He stated the Highline Canal Company has been great to work with.  

16. DAVE JOHNSON, PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR

Dave Johnson stated that his meetings in St. George were great.  There are changes in the law regarding building, and it is good that he learns about these changes.  

Councilperson Lynn Durrant was wondering about the Salem Canal, where it is going to be piped by 500 East, how far west it will go.  It was stated that the pipe will go about to Jeppson property line, about where the canal curves again.  

CLOSE CITY COUNCIL MEETING

MOTION BY:  Councilperson Terry Ficklin to close city council meeting.

SECONDED BY: Councilperson Lynn Durrant.

VOTE: All Affirmative (4-0).  
MEETING ADJOURNED AT:   8:30 PM

_________________________

Jeffrey Nielson, City Recorder

